
 

February 15, 2017 

Worship at Lake Shore 
The Seventh Sunday after Epiphany 

 

The Worship of  God 
February 19, 2017 

 

Sermon 
Kyndall Rothaus 

 

The Scripture 
Matthew 5: 38-48 

Called Business Meeting 
Tonight at 6:00 

 

to Vote on the Candidate for the 
Director of  Music  

 

In recommending Curtis Streetman to the role of  
Director of Music and in accordance with 

church policy and by-laws, we will  
vote on the recommendation 

from the Music Committee that has been  
approved by the Deacons.  

 
Candidate for Director of  Music 

 

      On behalf of the Music Committee,  we are very pleased to 
present to the church Dr. Curtis Streetman as our  
recommended candidate to fill our vacant Director of Music 
position. Curtis has been Assistant Professor of Voice at Baylor 
since August 2014, a role which includes functioning as the 
voice teacher to 15 voice majors and teaching the Lyric Diction 
Class. Curtis has a Bachelor of Music in Vocal Performance 
from Eastman School of Music, a Master of Arts in Music  
Education from Boston University, and a Doctor of the  
Musical Arts in Vocal Performance from Rutgers University. 
     Curtis feels drawn to Lake Shore because of the style of 
worship, the welcoming community attitude, and its  
service-minded activities. Curtis hopes to contribute to the 
community as a congregant and musical leader. Some key  
Baylor colleagues whom he holds up as models are part of the 
Lake Shore texture. Curtis feels that the music program should 
assist the pastor in her work, and that it should primarily be an 
agent in helping the congregation feel closer to God. Music is a 
gift from God, which should be celebrated and returned to 
God. Musical offerings should reflect the joy that we have  in 
each other, our love for God, and our yearning to understand 
God. 
     Curtis directed the choir during the February 12 service. We 
hope many of you were able to meet him after worship.   
 
        —The Music Committee: 

Judy Davies, Kay Avant, Myrl Luper, Tom Hanks, Jerry Gor-
don, Nate Myrick, Beth Farwell, and Bruce Evans, Chair.  

 

Hearts Turned Toward China 
Brittany and Casey Ramirez 

Wednesday, February 22, 6:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Brittany and Casey Ramirez received their Master of  
Divinity degrees (Missions and World Christianity) from Truett 
Seminary. Casey now works as the Academic Technology  
Consultant at Truett and Brittany is the Assistant Director in 
our Children's Center. Juniper is a happy 16-month-old in our 
children's center program.  Brittany and Casey have a heart for 
China and working with the registered Chinese 
church. Brittany worked as field personnel with CBF from 
2008-2010 as an Outreach Program Coordinator in  
Chengdu. She returned Texas to start seminary where she met 
Casey. They have gone back to serve in Chengdu in the  
summers, and Juniper even went while Brittany was 6 months 
pregnant with her! They are currently in the application  
process to go back to serve in Chengdu with CBF and  work 
alongside the local Chinese Christians. Come hear them share 
about their  previous work in China, the work of the local  
Chinese churches, and their discernment process for  
returning. 



 

Refugee Relief Event for International Rescue Committee  
     We are thrilled to report that as of Wednesday morning, the total raised by the Refugee Relief event for the IRC 
is $6,042.15!  Thanks to EVERYBODY who made the event last Friday night a success beyond all expectations. Thanks to 
all who attended, danced, performed (After Midnight and seven other musicians), contributed and purchased eighty silent 
auction items (everything from watermelon cakes to hand carved bookends), and especially all of the people behind the 
scenes who prepared food and drinks, arranged and operated the silent auction, and prepared the room.  We were 
overwhelmed by the energy and gifts that filled the sanctuary and hallways of the church.    
     Michele Villarreal joined us from the Dallas office of the International Rescue Committee, where she is Development 
and External Relations Coordinator.  She spoke briefly, but movingly, about her work.  Based on her close interactions with 
hundreds of refugees, including those from the Syrian conflict, she said she has never had reason to fear any of the people 
she has picked up at DFW, even in the middle of the night; hers is one of the first American faces they see. What all the 
refugees have in common, she said, is a desire to get their kids into school after years of interruption of their educations by 
the civil war.  
      Our $6,000-plus total does not include a few auction items yet to be picked up from the church office (and a few are still 
in the hall to bid on tonight) or gifts made directly to the IRC (click here to donate). The money we raised Friday night will 
be helpful to hundreds of desperate people, here in Texas and abroad.  It is surely a boost to the spirits of those in the Dallas 
office.  Here’s a note we received from Michele Villareal on Monday: 
       “Thank you SO MUCH for welcoming me and showing me just how wonderful the community in Waco is. I was 
blown away by the amount of love and hard work that went into Friday’s event. I enjoyed every moment I was there. Please 
let me know if there is anything you would like me to do on my end to show our gratitude.”  
       We will look for ways to continue to connect with the Michele at the IRC and with others who welcome each person 
who arrives in this country, seeking  assurance of safety and opportunities in their new home. 
  Global Missions Covenant Group:  Steve Gardner, David Hendon, Henri Kari, Laura Lind, Sandy Londos,  
  Myrl Luper, Carolyn Rodabough, Sharlande Sledge, Don SoRelle   
 
(Michele Villarreal — top center picture with Gwen Kari; far right on middle row with Steve Gardner)   

https://help.rescue.org/donate?ms=ws_resq_top_nav_btn_161010&initialms=ws_resq_top_nav_btn_161010#webform-component-donation


Children’s Corner 
School Supply Drive: Touching Miami with Love 
During February our K-6 missions class is learning about a 
ministry run by CBF 
missionaries in Miami called 
"Touching Miami with 
Love." The kids have 
created a hallway display 
with a box to collect school 
supplies, and they'll be 
visiting some adult Sunday 
School classes this Sunday to make sure the whole church 
knows how they can participate! 
Faithful Friends 
We are still looking for a few more adults to each be a 
“Faithful Friend” - this means committing to one hour a 
week spent getting to know your assigned child (3rd-6th 
grade) from March 5-May 7, doing things like sitting 
together in church one week, getting ice cream another 
week, finding a service project to do together, or eating 
lunch together at school one week. If you’re interested in 
participating or would like more info please let Claire know 
ASAP. 

Celebrations . . . 
As of Wednesday morning, Lake Shore had raised $6,042.15 for 

refugee relief!  Our money will go to the IRC’s Dallas office. 
       May God bless our gifts and the people who need them.  
Last week Hope and Naz Mustakim introduced us to part of the 

Ceda family who ate supper with us and came to the seminar 
on Wednesday night when the Mustakims told their story. 
Hope also told the story of Juan Ceda, who was detained in 
Pearsall by ICE since Christmas.  With the family raising 
$1500 of Juan’s bond and 52 donors, many of them Lake 
Shore members, raising the rest by contributing $2,785 online 
through “YouCaring,”  Hope was able to post: “We did it! 
Thank you! The Cedas will be reunited this week!” Click here 
for more information.  

Prayers for . . . 
We give thanks that the following Lake Shore folks are healing 
from surgeries or other medical challenges in the last few 
months.  We are also grateful for the rehab specialists, family 
members, and other caregivers who are helping them heal. Our 
prayers are with them as they continue to make progress: 
 Libby Bellinger  Mike Frisch 
 Annette Brister  Trinette Jones 
 Fred Carey  Linda Olson 
 Jeff Davies 
JoAnn Miller is doing better.  She says she should receive a report    
             from her doctors this week. 
Lynn Scherf, dear friend of Sandy Londos and her sister, Carla,          
             has been diagnosed with a large, inoperable, malignant  
             tumor in her nasal cavity.  She, Carla, and Sandy ask for  
             your prayers as Lynn faces the difficult road of treatment  
             ahead. Lynn lives in Sarasota, Florida.  
 

 

Thank you . . . 
Melinda Brunger and Joanne Cummings, and all the family 
of Cokie and Milly Held, would like to thank the Lake Shore 
congregation, ministers and staff for being a thoughtful and 
caring church community throughout Cokie’s long life.  The 
service on December 30 was memorable, and we very much 
appreciate the arrangements.  We especially thank all those 
who kindly helped to set out the mezze food for the  

reception following the service, which was a fitting  
celebration of Cokie’s life. 

Many of you received an email from the church on Monday, and many 
of you have already responded.  Here’s another word about our online 
church directory and a “nudge” to send a response by Monday. 
     We are updating the church website this spring.  Part of 
the plan is to include an online church directory of our 
active, resident community.  
     The directory will be password protected, and it will be 
accessible only to people who are listed in it. If you opt in, 
you will be able to access it on your desktop/notebook, your 
tablet, and your phone, and we will also be able to produce a 
printed version.  You will be able to add new cell phone 
numbers, new email addresses, new family members' 
information at any time. 
      A first step in creating the online directory is making sure 
all the contact information we already have on file in the 
office is up-to-date.  During the coming week, we will send 
everyone in the active, resident community an email that 
includes an attachment of the current printed directory. 
Please open the attachment to check your current contact 

information.  You can help us by sending a return email that 
includes your answers to two questions: 
     1.  Is your contact information correct?     
         "yes" or "no" (if "no," then send correction)  
    2.  Do you want to be included in the online    
         directory? "yes" or "no" 
 

If you opt out of the online directory, we would still like to have your 
correct contact information here in the office.   
     We hope that the new pictorial directory will help all of us 
(and especially new folks) to get acquainted more easily.  You 
will be able to submit pictures of yourselves for the directory, 
but we will also provide an opportunity for you to have your 
picture taken, free of charge, by other church members. 
More information about photo submissions and photo 
sessions will follow in future newsletters. 

 

New Online Church Directory This Spring 

https://www.youcaring.com/juanceda-753369/update/600778?fb_action_ids=10154432425089010&fb_action_types=youcaringcom%3Ashare


Weekly Youth Update-
Abridged 

 

The Next Two Months  
 

February 19 
 Company of Parents Meeting 
February 28  
 Pancake Supper 
March 1 
 Ash Wednesday Service 
March 30  
 Stephani Cooper's Birthday 

 

 

 

 

5801 Bishop Drive 

Waco, TX 76710-2713 

254/772-2910 

254/772-2914 (fax) 

www.lakeshorebcwaco.org 
 

      RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

CALENDAR 

Sunday, February 19 

 9:30—Sunday School 

 10:45—Worship 
 3:00—Newsletter Deadline 
 4:30—Soulfriends 
Tuesday, February 21 

 1:30—Staff Meeting 
Wednesday, February 22 

  5:15—Supper 
  6:00—Children’s Activities 
  6:00—Seminar 
  7:00—Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, February 24-26 
       Women’s Retreat 

Wednesday night  
supper 

February 22 
 

King Ranch casserole 
children, $3.00 

youth & adults, $6.00 

 

Volunteers for 
Sunday, February 19 

 

Extended Care:             Joe Coker 
Ushers:                      Ellen Brown 

Pam Smallwood 

Weekly Budget Report 
 

Your contributions help fund our mission work, church programs, human resources, and physical facilities. Weekly 
budget needs for our 2017 budget of $486,000.00 are $9,346.15.  This week’s budget receipts were $5,996.00.  
 

Year to date needs Year to date received Difference   
       $65,423.08 $43,667.60 ($21,755.48) 

 
To give online, please click here. 

Our Church Staff 
Kathy Coleman,  

 Director, LSBC Children’s Center 

Louis Garcia, Custodian  

Claire Helton, Minister to Children 

Zachary Helton, Minister to Youth 

Gordon Lawrence, Maintenance Manager 

Krysta Pittman, Office Manager 

Kyndall Rothaus, Pastor 

Sharlande Sledge, Associate Pastor 

 
if your committee needs to meet . . .  

 

Committee 
Night 
Tonight 

6:15 p.m. 

Deacons Retreat 
 

Saturday, February 18 
9am-12pm 

 

Breakfast available for  
early birds (8:30am) and  

lunch will be served at 12pm.  
at the Fields’ farm 

4911 Battle Lake Road, Mart 

          Lake Shore Book Group 
We meet on Tuesday, Feb 28, at 7:00 
pm at Judy Bowman's house, and  
discuss The Handmaid's Tale by  Margaret 
Atwood.  All are welcome.  Contact 
Craig Thornton at 757-0586 if you have 
any questions. 

Vote for the Children's Center! 
The Wacoan magazine is having their an-
nual vote for the Best of  Waco.  If you 
have a chance, please go online and vote 
for Lake Shore Baptist Children's Cen-
ter!  This is a great way for our center to 
get good free publicity! You must vote 
for at least TEN different places in any 
of the categories for your vote to count, 
so be sure and vote for your other fa-
vorite Waco places as well!  http://
www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-
voting/  

Carver Park Baptist, Food Pantry 
 

The food pantry will be open this     
   Friday, February 17, from  
   10am-12pm. Please contact Louis                          

Garcia if you would like to help.  

Family Self-Sufficiency 
Thursday, February 16, 5:30-7pm 
 

Call Sandy Londos or Judy Davies if 
you would like to volunteer. 

http://my.simplegive.com/dl/?uid=lake5801251
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/
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Brittany and Casey Ramirez received their Master of  
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Seminary. Casey now works as the Academic Technology  
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our Children's Center. Juniper is a happy 16-month-old in our 
children's center program.  Brittany and Casey have a heart for 
China and working with the registered Chinese 
church. Brittany worked as field personnel with CBF from 
2008-2010 as an Outreach Program Coordinator in  
Chengdu. She returned Texas to start seminary where she met 
Casey. They have gone back to serve in Chengdu in the  
summers, and Juniper even went while Brittany was 6 months 
pregnant with her! They are currently in the application  
process to go back to serve in Chengdu with CBF and  work 
alongside the local Chinese Christians. Come hear them share 
about their  previous work in China, the work of the local  
Chinese churches, and their discernment process for  
returning. 



 

Refugee Relief Event for International Rescue Committee  
     We are thrilled to report that as of Wednesday morning, the total raised by the Refugee Relief event for the IRC 
is $6,042.15!  Thanks to EVERYBODY who made the event last Friday night a success beyond all expectations. Thanks to 
all who attended, danced, performed (After Midnight and seven other musicians), contributed and purchased eighty silent 
auction items (everything from watermelon cakes to hand carved bookends), and especially all of the people behind the 
scenes who prepared food and drinks, arranged and operated the silent auction, and prepared the room.  We were 
overwhelmed by the energy and gifts that filled the sanctuary and hallways of the church.    
     Michele Villarreal joined us from the Dallas office of the International Rescue Committee, where she is Development 
and External Relations Coordinator.  She spoke briefly, but movingly, about her work.  Based on her close interactions with 
hundreds of refugees, including those from the Syrian conflict, she said she has never had reason to fear any of the people 
she has picked up at DFW, even in the middle of the night; hers is one of the first American faces they see. What all the 
refugees have in common, she said, is a desire to get their kids into school after years of interruption of their educations by 
the civil war.  
      Our $6,000-plus total does not include a few auction items yet to be picked up from the church office (and a few are still 
in the hall to bid on tonight) or gifts made directly to the IRC (click here to donate). The money we raised Friday night will 
be helpful to hundreds of desperate people, here in Texas and abroad.  It is surely a boost to the spirits of those in the Dallas 
office.  Here’s a note we received from Michele Villareal on Monday: 
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blown away by the amount of love and hard work that went into Friday’s event. I enjoyed every moment I was there. Please 
let me know if there is anything you would like me to do on my end to show our gratitude.”  
       We will look for ways to continue to connect with the Michele at the IRC and with others who welcome each person 
who arrives in this country, seeking  assurance of safety and opportunities in their new home. 
  Global Missions Covenant Group:  Steve Gardner, David Hendon, Henri Kari, Laura Lind, Sandy Londos,  
  Myrl Luper, Carolyn Rodabough, Sharlande Sledge, Don SoRelle   
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Pearsall by ICE since Christmas.  With the family raising 
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through “YouCaring,”  Hope was able to post: “We did it! 
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Lynn Scherf, dear friend of Sandy Londos and her sister, Carla,          
             has been diagnosed with a large, inoperable, malignant  
             tumor in her nasal cavity.  She, Carla, and Sandy ask for  
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Thank you . . . 
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caring church community throughout Cokie’s long life.  The 
service on December 30 was memorable, and we very much 
appreciate the arrangements.  We especially thank all those 
who kindly helped to set out the mezze food for the  

reception following the service, which was a fitting  
celebration of Cokie’s life. 

Many of you received an email from the church on Monday, and many 
of you have already responded.  Here’s another word about our online 
church directory and a “nudge” to send a response by Monday. 
     We are updating the church website this spring.  Part of 
the plan is to include an online church directory of our 
active, resident community.  
     The directory will be password protected, and it will be 
accessible only to people who are listed in it. If you opt in, 
you will be able to access it on your desktop/notebook, your 
tablet, and your phone, and we will also be able to produce a 
printed version.  You will be able to add new cell phone 
numbers, new email addresses, new family members' 
information at any time. 
      A first step in creating the online directory is making sure 
all the contact information we already have on file in the 
office is up-to-date.  During the coming week, we will send 
everyone in the active, resident community an email that 
includes an attachment of the current printed directory. 
Please open the attachment to check your current contact 

information.  You can help us by sending a return email that 
includes your answers to two questions: 
     1.  Is your contact information correct?     
         "yes" or "no" (if "no," then send correction)  
    2.  Do you want to be included in the online    
         directory? "yes" or "no" 
 

If you opt out of the online directory, we would still like to have your 
correct contact information here in the office.   
     We hope that the new pictorial directory will help all of us 
(and especially new folks) to get acquainted more easily.  You 
will be able to submit pictures of yourselves for the directory, 
but we will also provide an opportunity for you to have your 
picture taken, free of charge, by other church members. 
More information about photo submissions and photo 
sessions will follow in future newsletters. 
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     Curtis feels drawn to Lake Shore because of the style of 
worship, the welcoming community attitude, and its  
service-minded activities. Curtis hopes to contribute to the 
community as a congregant and musical leader. Some key  
Baylor colleagues whom he holds up as models are part of the 
Lake Shore texture. Curtis feels that the music program should 
assist the pastor in her work, and that it should primarily be an 
agent in helping the congregation feel closer to God. Music is a 
gift from God, which should be celebrated and returned to 
God. Musical offerings should reflect the joy that we have  in 
each other, our love for God, and our yearning to understand 
God. 
     Curtis directed the choir during the February 12 service. We 
hope many of you were able to meet him after worship.   
 
        —The Music Committee: 

Judy Davies, Kay Avant, Myrl Luper, Tom Hanks, Jerry Gor-
don, Nate Myrick, Beth Farwell, and Bruce Evans, Chair.  

 

Hearts Turned Toward China 
Brittany and Casey Ramirez 

Wednesday, February 22, 6:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Brittany and Casey Ramirez received their Master of  
Divinity degrees (Missions and World Christianity) from Truett 
Seminary. Casey now works as the Academic Technology  
Consultant at Truett and Brittany is the Assistant Director in 
our Children's Center. Juniper is a happy 16-month-old in our 
children's center program.  Brittany and Casey have a heart for 
China and working with the registered Chinese 
church. Brittany worked as field personnel with CBF from 
2008-2010 as an Outreach Program Coordinator in  
Chengdu. She returned Texas to start seminary where she met 
Casey. They have gone back to serve in Chengdu in the  
summers, and Juniper even went while Brittany was 6 months 
pregnant with her! They are currently in the application  
process to go back to serve in Chengdu with CBF and  work 
alongside the local Chinese Christians. Come hear them share 
about their  previous work in China, the work of the local  
Chinese churches, and their discernment process for  
returning. 



 

Refugee Relief Event for International Rescue Committee  
     We are thrilled to report that as of Wednesday morning, the total raised by the Refugee Relief event for the IRC 
is $6,042.15!  Thanks to EVERYBODY who made the event last Friday night a success beyond all expectations. Thanks to 
all who attended, danced, performed (After Midnight and seven other musicians), contributed and purchased eighty silent 
auction items (everything from watermelon cakes to hand carved bookends), and especially all of the people behind the 
scenes who prepared food and drinks, arranged and operated the silent auction, and prepared the room.  We were 
overwhelmed by the energy and gifts that filled the sanctuary and hallways of the church.    
     Michele Villarreal joined us from the Dallas office of the International Rescue Committee, where she is Development 
and External Relations Coordinator.  She spoke briefly, but movingly, about her work.  Based on her close interactions with 
hundreds of refugees, including those from the Syrian conflict, she said she has never had reason to fear any of the people 
she has picked up at DFW, even in the middle of the night; hers is one of the first American faces they see. What all the 
refugees have in common, she said, is a desire to get their kids into school after years of interruption of their educations by 
the civil war.  
      Our $6,000-plus total does not include a few auction items yet to be picked up from the church office (and a few are still 
in the hall to bid on tonight) or gifts made directly to the IRC (click here to donate). The money we raised Friday night will 
be helpful to hundreds of desperate people, here in Texas and abroad.  It is surely a boost to the spirits of those in the Dallas 
office.  Here’s a note we received from Michele Villareal on Monday: 
       “Thank you SO MUCH for welcoming me and showing me just how wonderful the community in Waco is. I was 
blown away by the amount of love and hard work that went into Friday’s event. I enjoyed every moment I was there. Please 
let me know if there is anything you would like me to do on my end to show our gratitude.”  
       We will look for ways to continue to connect with the Michele at the IRC and with others who welcome each person 
who arrives in this country, seeking  assurance of safety and opportunities in their new home. 
  Global Missions Covenant Group:  Steve Gardner, David Hendon, Henri Kari, Laura Lind, Sandy Londos,  
  Myrl Luper, Carolyn Rodabough, Sharlande Sledge, Don SoRelle   
 
(Michele Villarreal — top center picture with Gwen Kari; far right on middle row with Steve Gardner)   

https://help.rescue.org/donate?ms=ws_resq_top_nav_btn_161010&initialms=ws_resq_top_nav_btn_161010#webform-component-donation


Children’s Corner 
School Supply Drive: Touching Miami with Love 
During February our K-6 missions class is learning about a 
ministry run by CBF 
missionaries in Miami called 
"Touching Miami with 
Love." The kids have 
created a hallway display 
with a box to collect school 
supplies, and they'll be 
visiting some adult Sunday 
School classes this Sunday to make sure the whole church 
knows how they can participate! 
Faithful Friends 
We are still looking for a few more adults to each be a 
“Faithful Friend” - this means committing to one hour a 
week spent getting to know your assigned child (3rd-6th 
grade) from March 5-May 7, doing things like sitting 
together in church one week, getting ice cream another 
week, finding a service project to do together, or eating 
lunch together at school one week. If you’re interested in 
participating or would like more info please let Claire know 
ASAP. 

Celebrations . . . 
As of Wednesday morning, Lake Shore had raised $6,042.15 for 

refugee relief!  Our money will go to the IRC’s Dallas office. 
       May God bless our gifts and the people who need them.  
Last week Hope and Naz Mustakim introduced us to part of the 

Ceda family who ate supper with us and came to the seminar 
on Wednesday night when the Mustakims told their story. 
Hope also told the story of Juan Ceda, who was detained in 
Pearsall by ICE since Christmas.  With the family raising 
$1500 of Juan’s bond and 52 donors, many of them Lake 
Shore members, raising the rest by contributing $2,785 online 
through “YouCaring,”  Hope was able to post: “We did it! 
Thank you! The Cedas will be reunited this week!” Click here 
for more information.  

Prayers for . . . 
We give thanks that the following Lake Shore folks are healing 
from surgeries or other medical challenges in the last few 
months.  We are also grateful for the rehab specialists, family 
members, and other caregivers who are helping them heal. Our 
prayers are with them as they continue to make progress: 
 Libby Bellinger  Mike Frisch 
 Annette Brister  Trinette Jones 
 Fred Carey  Linda Olson 
 Jeff Davies 
JoAnn Miller is doing better.  She says she should receive a report    
             from her doctors this week. 
Lynn Scherf, dear friend of Sandy Londos and her sister, Carla,          
             has been diagnosed with a large, inoperable, malignant  
             tumor in her nasal cavity.  She, Carla, and Sandy ask for  
             your prayers as Lynn faces the difficult road of treatment  
             ahead. Lynn lives in Sarasota, Florida.  
 

 

Thank you . . . 
Melinda Brunger and Joanne Cummings, and all the family 
of Cokie and Milly Held, would like to thank the Lake Shore 
congregation, ministers and staff for being a thoughtful and 
caring church community throughout Cokie’s long life.  The 
service on December 30 was memorable, and we very much 
appreciate the arrangements.  We especially thank all those 
who kindly helped to set out the mezze food for the  

reception following the service, which was a fitting  
celebration of Cokie’s life. 

Many of you received an email from the church on Monday, and many 
of you have already responded.  Here’s another word about our online 
church directory and a “nudge” to send a response by Monday. 
     We are updating the church website this spring.  Part of 
the plan is to include an online church directory of our 
active, resident community.  
     The directory will be password protected, and it will be 
accessible only to people who are listed in it. If you opt in, 
you will be able to access it on your desktop/notebook, your 
tablet, and your phone, and we will also be able to produce a 
printed version.  You will be able to add new cell phone 
numbers, new email addresses, new family members' 
information at any time. 
      A first step in creating the online directory is making sure 
all the contact information we already have on file in the 
office is up-to-date.  During the coming week, we will send 
everyone in the active, resident community an email that 
includes an attachment of the current printed directory. 
Please open the attachment to check your current contact 

information.  You can help us by sending a return email that 
includes your answers to two questions: 
     1.  Is your contact information correct?     
         "yes" or "no" (if "no," then send correction)  
    2.  Do you want to be included in the online    
         directory? "yes" or "no" 
 

If you opt out of the online directory, we would still like to have your 
correct contact information here in the office.   
     We hope that the new pictorial directory will help all of us 
(and especially new folks) to get acquainted more easily.  You 
will be able to submit pictures of yourselves for the directory, 
but we will also provide an opportunity for you to have your 
picture taken, free of charge, by other church members. 
More information about photo submissions and photo 
sessions will follow in future newsletters. 

 

New Online Church Directory This Spring 

https://www.youcaring.com/juanceda-753369/update/600778?fb_action_ids=10154432425089010&fb_action_types=youcaringcom%3Ashare


Weekly Youth Update-
Abridged 

 

The Next Two Months  
 

February 19 
 Company of Parents Meeting 
February 28  
 Pancake Supper 
March 1 
 Ash Wednesday Service 
March 30  
 Stephani Cooper's Birthday 

 

 

 

 

5801 Bishop Drive 

Waco, TX 76710-2713 

254/772-2910 

254/772-2914 (fax) 

www.lakeshorebcwaco.org 
 

      RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

CALENDAR 

Sunday, February 19 

 9:30—Sunday School 

 10:45—Worship 
 3:00—Newsletter Deadline 
 4:30—Soulfriends 
Tuesday, February 21 

 1:30—Staff Meeting 
Wednesday, February 22 

  5:15—Supper 
  6:00—Children’s Activities 
  6:00—Seminar 
  7:00—Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, February 24-26 
       Women’s Retreat 

Wednesday night  
supper 

February 22 
 

King Ranch casserole 
children, $3.00 

youth & adults, $6.00 

 

Volunteers for 
Sunday, February 19 

 

Extended Care:             Joe Coker 
Ushers:                      Ellen Brown 

Pam Smallwood 

Weekly Budget Report 
 

Your contributions help fund our mission work, church programs, human resources, and physical facilities. Weekly 
budget needs for our 2017 budget of $486,000.00 are $9,346.15.  This week’s budget receipts were $5,996.00.  
 

Year to date needs Year to date received Difference   
       $65,423.08 $43,667.60 ($21,755.48) 

 
To give online, please click here. 

Our Church Staff 
Kathy Coleman,  

 Director, LSBC Children’s Center 

Louis Garcia, Custodian  

Claire Helton, Minister to Children 

Zachary Helton, Minister to Youth 

Gordon Lawrence, Maintenance Manager 

Krysta Pittman, Office Manager 

Kyndall Rothaus, Pastor 

Sharlande Sledge, Associate Pastor 

 
if your committee needs to meet . . .  

 

Committee 
Night 
Tonight 

6:15 p.m. 

Deacons Retreat 
 

Saturday, February 18 
9am-12pm 

 

Breakfast available for  
early birds (8:30am) and  

lunch will be served at 12pm.  
at the Fields’ farm 

4911 Battle Lake Road, Mart 

          Lake Shore Book Group 
We meet on Tuesday, Feb 28, at 7:00 
pm at Judy Bowman's house, and  
discuss The Handmaid's Tale by  Margaret 
Atwood.  All are welcome.  Contact 
Craig Thornton at 757-0586 if you have 
any questions. 

Vote for the Children's Center! 
The Wacoan magazine is having their an-
nual vote for the Best of  Waco.  If you 
have a chance, please go online and vote 
for Lake Shore Baptist Children's Cen-
ter!  This is a great way for our center to 
get good free publicity! You must vote 
for at least TEN different places in any 
of the categories for your vote to count, 
so be sure and vote for your other fa-
vorite Waco places as well!  http://
www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-
voting/  

Carver Park Baptist, Food Pantry 
 

The food pantry will be open this     
   Friday, February 17, from  
   10am-12pm. Please contact Louis                          

Garcia if you would like to help.  

Family Self-Sufficiency 
Thursday, February 16, 5:30-7pm 
 

Call Sandy Londos or Judy Davies if 
you would like to volunteer. 

http://my.simplegive.com/dl/?uid=lake5801251
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/


 

February 15, 2017 

Worship at Lake Shore 
The Seventh Sunday after Epiphany 

 

The Worship of  God 
February 19, 2017 

 

Sermon 
Kyndall Rothaus 

 

The Scripture 
Matthew 5: 38-48 

Called Business Meeting 
Tonight at 6:00 

 

to Vote on the Candidate for the 
Director of  Music  

 

In recommending Curtis Streetman to the role of  
Director of Music and in accordance with 

church policy and by-laws, we will  
vote on the recommendation 

from the Music Committee that has been  
approved by the Deacons.  

 
Candidate for Director of  Music 

 

      On behalf of the Music Committee,  we are very pleased to 
present to the church Dr. Curtis Streetman as our  
recommended candidate to fill our vacant Director of Music 
position. Curtis has been Assistant Professor of Voice at Baylor 
since August 2014, a role which includes functioning as the 
voice teacher to 15 voice majors and teaching the Lyric Diction 
Class. Curtis has a Bachelor of Music in Vocal Performance 
from Eastman School of Music, a Master of Arts in Music  
Education from Boston University, and a Doctor of the  
Musical Arts in Vocal Performance from Rutgers University. 
     Curtis feels drawn to Lake Shore because of the style of 
worship, the welcoming community attitude, and its  
service-minded activities. Curtis hopes to contribute to the 
community as a congregant and musical leader. Some key  
Baylor colleagues whom he holds up as models are part of the 
Lake Shore texture. Curtis feels that the music program should 
assist the pastor in her work, and that it should primarily be an 
agent in helping the congregation feel closer to God. Music is a 
gift from God, which should be celebrated and returned to 
God. Musical offerings should reflect the joy that we have  in 
each other, our love for God, and our yearning to understand 
God. 
     Curtis directed the choir during the February 12 service. We 
hope many of you were able to meet him after worship.   
 
        —The Music Committee: 

Judy Davies, Kay Avant, Myrl Luper, Tom Hanks, Jerry Gor-
don, Nate Myrick, Beth Farwell, and Bruce Evans, Chair.  

 

Hearts Turned Toward China 
Brittany and Casey Ramirez 

Wednesday, February 22, 6:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Brittany and Casey Ramirez received their Master of  
Divinity degrees (Missions and World Christianity) from Truett 
Seminary. Casey now works as the Academic Technology  
Consultant at Truett and Brittany is the Assistant Director in 
our Children's Center. Juniper is a happy 16-month-old in our 
children's center program.  Brittany and Casey have a heart for 
China and working with the registered Chinese 
church. Brittany worked as field personnel with CBF from 
2008-2010 as an Outreach Program Coordinator in  
Chengdu. She returned Texas to start seminary where she met 
Casey. They have gone back to serve in Chengdu in the  
summers, and Juniper even went while Brittany was 6 months 
pregnant with her! They are currently in the application  
process to go back to serve in Chengdu with CBF and  work 
alongside the local Chinese Christians. Come hear them share 
about their  previous work in China, the work of the local  
Chinese churches, and their discernment process for  
returning. 



 

Refugee Relief Event for International Rescue Committee  
     We are thrilled to report that as of Wednesday morning, the total raised by the Refugee Relief event for the IRC 
is $6,042.15!  Thanks to EVERYBODY who made the event last Friday night a success beyond all expectations. Thanks to 
all who attended, danced, performed (After Midnight and seven other musicians), contributed and purchased eighty silent 
auction items (everything from watermelon cakes to hand carved bookends), and especially all of the people behind the 
scenes who prepared food and drinks, arranged and operated the silent auction, and prepared the room.  We were 
overwhelmed by the energy and gifts that filled the sanctuary and hallways of the church.    
     Michele Villarreal joined us from the Dallas office of the International Rescue Committee, where she is Development 
and External Relations Coordinator.  She spoke briefly, but movingly, about her work.  Based on her close interactions with 
hundreds of refugees, including those from the Syrian conflict, she said she has never had reason to fear any of the people 
she has picked up at DFW, even in the middle of the night; hers is one of the first American faces they see. What all the 
refugees have in common, she said, is a desire to get their kids into school after years of interruption of their educations by 
the civil war.  
      Our $6,000-plus total does not include a few auction items yet to be picked up from the church office (and a few are still 
in the hall to bid on tonight) or gifts made directly to the IRC (click here to donate). The money we raised Friday night will 
be helpful to hundreds of desperate people, here in Texas and abroad.  It is surely a boost to the spirits of those in the Dallas 
office.  Here’s a note we received from Michele Villareal on Monday: 
       “Thank you SO MUCH for welcoming me and showing me just how wonderful the community in Waco is. I was 
blown away by the amount of love and hard work that went into Friday’s event. I enjoyed every moment I was there. Please 
let me know if there is anything you would like me to do on my end to show our gratitude.”  
       We will look for ways to continue to connect with the Michele at the IRC and with others who welcome each person 
who arrives in this country, seeking  assurance of safety and opportunities in their new home. 
  Global Missions Covenant Group:  Steve Gardner, David Hendon, Henri Kari, Laura Lind, Sandy Londos,  
  Myrl Luper, Carolyn Rodabough, Sharlande Sledge, Don SoRelle   
 
(Michele Villarreal — top center picture with Gwen Kari; far right on middle row with Steve Gardner)   

https://help.rescue.org/donate?ms=ws_resq_top_nav_btn_161010&initialms=ws_resq_top_nav_btn_161010#webform-component-donation


Children’s Corner 
School Supply Drive: Touching Miami with Love 
During February our K-6 missions class is learning about a 
ministry run by CBF 
missionaries in Miami called 
"Touching Miami with 
Love." The kids have 
created a hallway display 
with a box to collect school 
supplies, and they'll be 
visiting some adult Sunday 
School classes this Sunday to make sure the whole church 
knows how they can participate! 
Faithful Friends 
We are still looking for a few more adults to each be a 
“Faithful Friend” - this means committing to one hour a 
week spent getting to know your assigned child (3rd-6th 
grade) from March 5-May 7, doing things like sitting 
together in church one week, getting ice cream another 
week, finding a service project to do together, or eating 
lunch together at school one week. If you’re interested in 
participating or would like more info please let Claire know 
ASAP. 

Celebrations . . . 
As of Wednesday morning, Lake Shore had raised $6,042.15 for 

refugee relief!  Our money will go to the IRC’s Dallas office. 
       May God bless our gifts and the people who need them.  
Last week Hope and Naz Mustakim introduced us to part of the 

Ceda family who ate supper with us and came to the seminar 
on Wednesday night when the Mustakims told their story. 
Hope also told the story of Juan Ceda, who was detained in 
Pearsall by ICE since Christmas.  With the family raising 
$1500 of Juan’s bond and 52 donors, many of them Lake 
Shore members, raising the rest by contributing $2,785 online 
through “YouCaring,”  Hope was able to post: “We did it! 
Thank you! The Cedas will be reunited this week!” Click here 
for more information.  

Prayers for . . . 
We give thanks that the following Lake Shore folks are healing 
from surgeries or other medical challenges in the last few 
months.  We are also grateful for the rehab specialists, family 
members, and other caregivers who are helping them heal. Our 
prayers are with them as they continue to make progress: 
 Libby Bellinger  Mike Frisch 
 Annette Brister  Trinette Jones 
 Fred Carey  Linda Olson 
 Jeff Davies 
JoAnn Miller is doing better.  She says she should receive a report    
             from her doctors this week. 
Lynn Scherf, dear friend of Sandy Londos and her sister, Carla,          
             has been diagnosed with a large, inoperable, malignant  
             tumor in her nasal cavity.  She, Carla, and Sandy ask for  
             your prayers as Lynn faces the difficult road of treatment  
             ahead. Lynn lives in Sarasota, Florida.  
 

 

Thank you . . . 
Melinda Brunger and Joanne Cummings, and all the family 
of Cokie and Milly Held, would like to thank the Lake Shore 
congregation, ministers and staff for being a thoughtful and 
caring church community throughout Cokie’s long life.  The 
service on December 30 was memorable, and we very much 
appreciate the arrangements.  We especially thank all those 
who kindly helped to set out the mezze food for the  

reception following the service, which was a fitting  
celebration of Cokie’s life. 

Many of you received an email from the church on Monday, and many 
of you have already responded.  Here’s another word about our online 
church directory and a “nudge” to send a response by Monday. 
     We are updating the church website this spring.  Part of 
the plan is to include an online church directory of our 
active, resident community.  
     The directory will be password protected, and it will be 
accessible only to people who are listed in it. If you opt in, 
you will be able to access it on your desktop/notebook, your 
tablet, and your phone, and we will also be able to produce a 
printed version.  You will be able to add new cell phone 
numbers, new email addresses, new family members' 
information at any time. 
      A first step in creating the online directory is making sure 
all the contact information we already have on file in the 
office is up-to-date.  During the coming week, we will send 
everyone in the active, resident community an email that 
includes an attachment of the current printed directory. 
Please open the attachment to check your current contact 

information.  You can help us by sending a return email that 
includes your answers to two questions: 
     1.  Is your contact information correct?     
         "yes" or "no" (if "no," then send correction)  
    2.  Do you want to be included in the online    
         directory? "yes" or "no" 
 

If you opt out of the online directory, we would still like to have your 
correct contact information here in the office.   
     We hope that the new pictorial directory will help all of us 
(and especially new folks) to get acquainted more easily.  You 
will be able to submit pictures of yourselves for the directory, 
but we will also provide an opportunity for you to have your 
picture taken, free of charge, by other church members. 
More information about photo submissions and photo 
sessions will follow in future newsletters. 

 

New Online Church Directory This Spring 

https://www.youcaring.com/juanceda-753369/update/600778?fb_action_ids=10154432425089010&fb_action_types=youcaringcom%3Ashare


Weekly Youth Update-
Abridged 

 

The Next Two Months  
 

February 19 
 Company of Parents Meeting 
February 28  
 Pancake Supper 
March 1 
 Ash Wednesday Service 
March 30  
 Stephani Cooper's Birthday 

 

 

 

 

5801 Bishop Drive 

Waco, TX 76710-2713 

254/772-2910 

254/772-2914 (fax) 

www.lakeshorebcwaco.org 
 

      RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

CALENDAR 

Sunday, February 19 

 9:30—Sunday School 

 10:45—Worship 
 3:00—Newsletter Deadline 
 4:30—Soulfriends 
Tuesday, February 21 

 1:30—Staff Meeting 
Wednesday, February 22 

  5:15—Supper 
  6:00—Children’s Activities 
  6:00—Seminar 
  7:00—Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, February 24-26 
       Women’s Retreat 

Wednesday night  
supper 

February 22 
 

King Ranch casserole 
children, $3.00 

youth & adults, $6.00 

 

Volunteers for 
Sunday, February 19 

 

Extended Care:             Joe Coker 
Ushers:                      Ellen Brown 

Pam Smallwood 

Weekly Budget Report 
 

Your contributions help fund our mission work, church programs, human resources, and physical facilities. Weekly 
budget needs for our 2017 budget of $486,000.00 are $9,346.15.  This week’s budget receipts were $5,996.00.  
 

Year to date needs Year to date received Difference   
       $65,423.08 $43,667.60 ($21,755.48) 

 
To give online, please click here. 

Our Church Staff 
Kathy Coleman,  

 Director, LSBC Children’s Center 

Louis Garcia, Custodian  

Claire Helton, Minister to Children 

Zachary Helton, Minister to Youth 

Gordon Lawrence, Maintenance Manager 

Krysta Pittman, Office Manager 

Kyndall Rothaus, Pastor 

Sharlande Sledge, Associate Pastor 

 
if your committee needs to meet . . .  

 

Committee 
Night 
Tonight 

6:15 p.m. 

Deacons Retreat 
 

Saturday, February 18 
9am-12pm 

 

Breakfast available for  
early birds (8:30am) and  

lunch will be served at 12pm.  
at the Fields’ farm 

4911 Battle Lake Road, Mart 

          Lake Shore Book Group 
We meet on Tuesday, Feb 28, at 7:00 
pm at Judy Bowman's house, and  
discuss The Handmaid's Tale by  Margaret 
Atwood.  All are welcome.  Contact 
Craig Thornton at 757-0586 if you have 
any questions. 

Vote for the Children's Center! 
The Wacoan magazine is having their an-
nual vote for the Best of  Waco.  If you 
have a chance, please go online and vote 
for Lake Shore Baptist Children's Cen-
ter!  This is a great way for our center to 
get good free publicity! You must vote 
for at least TEN different places in any 
of the categories for your vote to count, 
so be sure and vote for your other fa-
vorite Waco places as well!  http://
www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-
voting/  

Carver Park Baptist, Food Pantry 
 

The food pantry will be open this     
   Friday, February 17, from  
   10am-12pm. Please contact Louis                          

Garcia if you would like to help.  

Family Self-Sufficiency 
Thursday, February 16, 5:30-7pm 
 

Call Sandy Londos or Judy Davies if 
you would like to volunteer. 

http://my.simplegive.com/dl/?uid=lake5801251
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/
http://www.wacoan.com/best-of-waco-voting/

